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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 
 
 Dear Members, 
 

 The Year is slowly slipping away and we are starting to get our teeth in to the 
business of running the Club. We had our first Have-A-Chat, which was a bit 
disappointing from an attendance point of view and we followed up with the 
Annual Camp which was an outstanding success. I have never been unhappy 
with a slow start because it gives us the incentive to do better things in the 
future. We realised the power of advertising our events in time to allow 
members to plan ahead. 
 

 With the onset of the recession I hope our attendances are not going to fall 
away. The Club and these events have become a way of life for us and in 
keeping with the cultural traditions established for us by our predecessors, we 
hope that we can maintain fellowship and interest among our members. We 
will always try to keep costs to a minimum and provide the best value at our 
functions. Due to the unavailability of suitable dates, there is a fair gap 
between the camp and the 39th Anniversary Dance. I trust you will use the time 
well to plan for this event and make it a success. Please remember that due to 
the limited capacity of the Ithaca Bowls Club, tickets sell out fast and you will 
be well advised to buy your tickets early to avoid disappointment. At the last 
couple of events, we had to add extra tables in the bar area to accommodate 
the crowd and knock back some of the latecomers. 
 

 Please keep a note of the ‘dates for your diary’, and plan ahead for forth 
coming events. I hope you are all keeping well and I look forward to seeing 
you in good numbers at the next dance. As they say in the classics ‘live long 
and prosper’. 
 
 Kind regards, 
 Sid Shedden 

  

BACK BY 
POPULAR 

 DEMAND: 
 

OLD SCHOOLS NITE 
 

SEE PAGE 7 FOR 
MORE INFORMATION 

DON’T MISS: 
 

 39TH ANNIVERSARY 
DANCE 

 

27th JUNE 
 

SEE PAGE 3 FOR 
DETAILS 
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Half Page 30.00 60.00 75.00 35.00 75.00 90.00 
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***Pay up front for 5 consecutive advertisements and receive the 6th one free*** 

    ADVERTISING RATES 

  Members       Non- Members 

 
 
June   27 th     39th Anniversary Dance 
 

July 18 th  Have-A-Chat 
 

August 8 th  Club Night—may be changed
 

August 28 th  Seniors Get-together 
 

September 6th Golf Day  
 

October 3rd               Old Schools Nite  
 

November 7th  Have-A-Chat 
 

December 5th  Golden Years 
 

December 19th Carols and  
   Children‛s Christmas Party 
 

December 31st New Year‛s Eve Dance 
 

Silver Scene is the official newsletter of the Silver Fawn Club Inc. and is  
published four to six times a year. Members are invited to submit any item  
of interest to be included in the Newsletter. Any items submitted will be 
published at the discretion of the Management Committee.   
Articles may be edited for length and clarity. 

 
 Please address all correspondence to: 
      Silver Scene, 11 Resolute Court, Scarborough    Qld 4020 
 
  DEADLINE  Friday  17th July 2009 

 Items for inclusion in the next edition of Silver Scene should be submitted by this date. 

The President, Committee and Silver 
Fawn Club Inc., do not necessarily 
share or endorse the views of writers 
of articles published in this or future 
newsletters. 

“Silverscene” welcomes readers letters.  Only letters which meet legal and editorial standards will be 
published and they must be addressed to the editor. All published letters include the author’s name.  
Letters may be edited for length and clarity. 
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Silver Fawn Club 
 
 

  
   
 

 
 

  
 

 
 
  
 

For  tickets contact: 
 
 

Sid Shedden 5495 2072 
Herbie Tucker   3880 0523  

Ruvan Dharmaratne 3349 2105 
Davenal Flanderka 3878 1667 

 
Dress: Smart Casual 

 
Drinks at Bowls Club Prices.   

 

 Traditional  
Sri Lankan  

buffet dinner  

MUSIC BY: 
 

•  Ray of Cool Daddies 

•  Supreme Act Duo with Arden & Huia 

     Plus DJ music 

Saturday 27th June 2009  
7.00pm to 12.00pm 

 
      ITHACA BOWLS  CLUB  

22 Fulcher Road, Red Hill 

 
Tickets:  

Members: $ 30.00 
Guests: $ 40.00.   

Bookings close Monday 22nd June.  
Book early to avoid disappointment. 



Page 4 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Make new friends and catch up with old friends  
 

  Saturday 18th July 2009 10am to 2pm 
 

Ithaca Bowls club, 22 Fulcher Rd, Red Hill 
 

 Prices: Members  $5 
       Guests       $8 

 
 Morning Tea & Lunch included 

 
 
 For bookings contact: 
 

Ingrid Keegel  3880 0312 (After Hours) 

Pauline Shedden 5495 2072 

 

 
NEW MEMBERS 

 

The management committee would like to extend a warm welcome to the following new 
members. We look forward to your support and patronage at our functions and hope 
you will have a long association with the club and that you receive the same enjoyment 
and pleasure it has been able to provide to many of our members these past 39 years. 
   

 
Basil and Juliana Britto 

Angelo de Fransz 

Mandela Thambidurai 

Travin de Fransz 

Phillipe and Pratibha Maneckshana 

Cal and Blossom D’Silva 

Ras and Pearl Mirchandani 

Leslie and Camila Rodrigo 

Chanaka and Suzewaa Galagedara 
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Calling all senior members for a picnic at the Roma St Parklands on Friday 
28th August.  If you have any suggestions regarding venue or content, 
please call Deanna on 3216 2980 or Elizabeth on 3263 7538, before 10th 
August, for consideration.   

 
 
 

 

Several of our long-standing members have been a bit under the weather lately. Our 
best wishes for a speedy recovery go out to Eustace Fernando, Leslie Ephraims, Al-
bert Shockman and Spencer Herft. We hope they can join the fun and frolic at a club 
event very soon. (P.S. We hope that Master Games champion, Spencer, will be back 
on track even if not track & field!).  

Doug and Nanda Herft have decided to leave sunny Queensland and relocate 
to Melbourne. We will miss Doug’s input towards the Carrom tournament. 

Death notice: of Noel Herft, husband of 
Margie Herft (deceased), father of Dion 
Herft, and father-in-law of Barbara Herft 

from the Gold Coast. 
 
 
 

Congratulations to two of our young members, Mandela Thambidurai 
and Travin de Fransz, who got engaged in exotic Bangkok recently. We 
are glad they made it back in time to celebrate at the camp. 

 
 

  
 
   
Just a quick note to thank you and your Silver Fawn Committee so much 
for a wonderful weekend at Lake Perseverance.  As usual we had some 
great fun with lots of laughs and the company of some great people.  The 
food was plentiful and we were pleased we arrived in time for the curry 
lunch on Saturday.  Curries are always a highlight for us.  Well done 
and we look forward to seeing you again soon.   
 
Linda & Rob Rule 
  
 
    
    
   
 

Herbie & Lorraine Tucker recently moved into their new house in Redcliffe. Best 
wishes to the Tucker family for happiness and prosperity in  their new home.  

Lucky couple Karol and Deanna Misso, will be “jetting off” to  Morocco 
in the near future. We hope they have a wonderful trip and we shall look 
forward to reading Deanna’s travelogue. 



Page 6 

 

 

 

 

SILVER FAWN CLUB—Annual Camp ~ 2009 
 

 To put it very simply, Camp 2009 was an outstanding success. It was 
a co-ordinators dream to have everything fall into place and run effi-
ciently and smoothly. We must have come up with the ideal formula 
to pick the right people for each task and give them the responsibility 
to run their own shows. While tasks were allocated and carried out by 
individuals the overall success was a team effort. My congratulations 
to the team, for a job well done. 
 
 The campers too were great. There were no complaints or whinges, 

everyone was willing to do their share and help when necessary. The decision to do the same as last year 
and pay a person to wash up has been very popular. Gwendoline, who took on this job, was well organ-
ized and quick, which gave her time to enjoy some of the activities of the camp. I am sure all the camp-
ers would join me in thanking her, as this is always the most unpopular chore associated with camping. 
 
 The Sports Meet and prize giving were planned and scheduled by Colin (a separate report from him is 
included in this newsletter) On the day, Herbie took on the running of the events and with the help of 
several marshals made it look like a walk in the park. 
 
 The Saturday night dance had a Country & Western theme. There were some excellent outfits and the 
best cowgirl was Marie Kellar, but she declined the prize because she was the organizer of the event. A 
Red Indian (Geronimo, I think, alias Isidore Storey), sneaked into the cowboys camp and after some 
boisterous clashes with the cowboys and getting shot by the sheriff, won the prize for best outfit. Fortu-
nately it wasn’t a scalp. Music for the dance that followed, was provided by Ty Fox and ‘DJ’ Colin. 
 
 Sunday started off with the usual yummy breakfast followed by Sunday service conducted by Rev. 
Karol Misso. A choir of some angelic voices complemented the service. This mass was one of the most 
well attended services I have seen in recent years at the camp. It did not seem to matter what faith they 
belonged to, participation was full and unrestrained. It was good to see that in the midst of fun and enjoy-
ment they were not ashamed to say thanks to God. Then it was time to race off to the cricket grounds for 
the Trevor Croner Memorial cricket match. The prize giving and trophy presentations took place before 
the concert. (See Colin’s report.) 
 
 The concert as usual brought out the creative talents of the campers. It was good to see that some of the 
new comers were in there and participating to the fullest. A DVD of the camp activities can be obtained 
for a small fee. (Contact Sid). 
 
 Pauline wishes to thank the leaders and their cooking teams for being an amiable mob to work with and 
for producing some excellent meals with the provisions provided. The cooks wish to disclaim any re-
sponsibility for weight that may have been gained during the camp! 
 
 Finally, I must thank all the campers, particularly the younger crowd, who enjoyed themselves while 
still observing camp regulations. The rule of no alcohol was a particular worry to the committee, but 
there was no evidence of any booze consumption at this camp. 

 
 Sid Shedden 

Camp Co-ordinator 
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SILVER FAWN CAMP 2009—SPORTS REPORT 

 
  It was a glorious and exciting two days of sports at the Lake Perseverance camp.  I would like to thank 
the members and non members for judging and participating.  The 1st day was the sports meet, in which 
4 teams of all ages took part in events such as pole balancing, lime and spoon, 50 metre relay, 200 metre 
race and 3 legged and sack race.  The last event was the Tug-O-War.  The Navy Blue team led by Jim 
Pearson, were the overall winners with 17 points and the Red Team led by Glen Tucker, came second 
with 13 points. 
 On the 2nd day we held the annual cricket competition for the Trevor Croner Memorial Trophy.  The 
Captains of the Red and Mustard teams were Glen Tucker and Sam Coleman against the Light Blue and 
Navy Blue teams captained by Peter Kellar and Jim Pearson. Sam Coleman won the toss and elected to 
bat. The Red and Mustard team scored 100 runs in 20 overs. The Light Blue and Navy Blue scored 81 
runs in 20 overs, and lost the Memorial Trophy to the Red and Mustard team. 
 
Best Batsman:  Sam Coleman - 15 runs in an over 
Best Bowler:  Glen Tucker   - 3 wickets for 7 runs in an over 
Best Fielder:  Adrian Ferdinand - for a classic catch 
Best All Rounder: Brendan Diaz - 7 year old 
 
 We also congratulate the Diaz Family for winning the Family Participation Trophy 
of the Silver Fawn Club. 
  
 

 Colin Kellar 
Vice President (temporary Sports Captain). 

OLD SCHOOLS NITE 
3rd October 2009 

 

Remember the fun at the first Old Schools Nite? Make sure you join us for another riotous nite when the 
young/young-at–heart go head to head in the battle for: 
 

Best School Girl 
Best School Boy 
Best School Song 

Best School Décor etc. 
 

Block out the date in your diary, brush off those old school “uniforms”, brush up your vocal chords and 
organise your team with your old school chums.  
 

More information in the next newsletter. 

Pictured are the current 
“title-holders”: 

 
Barbara Wardner,  

St Paul’s  
 

and  
 

Bryce Jayakody, 
St Thomas’s. 
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Peace in our time and the way forward 
by J.B. Müller 

[Author of "The Burghers" ©2006] 
     Extracts from the “Island” 21st May 2009 
 
1. Unity IS strength! 
 
As a member of the Burgher socio-cultural community I endorse the motto of the Dutch-Burgher Union 
which states: "Eendracht maakt Macht" [in Dutch], which means "Unity is Strength." Indeed, it is, for ALL 
the people of Sri Lanka, for all its diverse and heterogeneous communities, distinctive albeit related to each 
other through ties of blood, kinship and shared Sri Lankan values. Today, in my hearing the country’s First 
Citizen endorsed such a concept and commended it to all its loyal citizens. If anything, this was a dramatic 
statement sent to the country and the world that Sri Lanka had reached a defining moment in its post-
independence history. For the first time it was acknowledged in both word and deed that ALL her sons and 
daughters were fully co-equal citizens of ONE nation under ONE flag marching forward to ONE drum-beat! 
 
He went further and invited all of them to come back home and help him rebuild the war-shattered regions 
of the Island. He also invited all other Sri Lankans in the worldwide Diaspora to come back and help him 
create a new and renewed nation.  
 
2. Building Peace needs a two-pronged strategy 
 
‘Peace’ isn’t merely a word or the absence of conflict. It is made up of positive actions—hard and smart 
work—to ensure the elimination of confrontation and violence in human society. On the one hand, it means 
stamping out the merest manifestation of violence through a continuous serious of actions calculated to 
ensure the maintenance of Law & Order, equity and justice in Society and the removing of those factors that 
hinder or act as impediments to law, order, equity and justice in the manner in which people are managed 
and administered with their consent and participation—not as passive spectators but as active players in 
day-to-day affairs that impinge on their life and well-being. 
 
Then, the conditions and infrastructure should be systematically put in place to ensure that people could 
pursue their vocations and professions without threat or duress from any quarter. Civilized human beings 
need shelter, water, sanitation, power, roads, communications, food, and productive employment on a 
continuous basis. Education, medical services, transport and the entire host of services needed by modern 
society must be provided, filling the shattered shells of what once was and none of these things should be 
provided as if a favour was being done. In the provision of life-support systems, the dignity and self-respect 
of the beneficiaries should at all times be maintained and respected.  
 
Overall, the citizens of the country until recently designated ‘minorities’ should now be brought into the 
mainstream of the country’s politics. The largest such group are the Tamils and all their grievances should 
be addressed, especially education, employment opportunities, the use of the Tamil language without unfair 
discrimination. They and the other segments should be guaranteed equal protection of the Law in practice 
throughout the land. Further, the Chief Minister of every provincial council should also have an additional 
secretary to which these ‘other’ segments could make representations about their grievances—particularly 
discrimination and marginalization by the administrative bureaucracy, the police or the courts. This would 
assuage those feelings of being of no account and help these citizens genuinely feel that the Head of State 
and his government is sensitive to their real, felt needs in the crucial areas of civil and political rights and 
human rights violations. 
 
a. Laying the foundation, winning heads, hearts and hands. 
The task might be onerous and time consuming but land mines and improvised explosive devices must be 
cleared before people are allowed to re-occupy their former homes. If these have been damaged or 
destroyed, they should be repaired or rebuilt as expeditiously as possible. The aftermath of the Tsunami 
provides a good example of involving these people in the reconstruction process where they are assisted to 
rebuild their homes.  
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When these people are helped, step-by-step to restructure their lives and futures, the battle for their 
heads, their hearts, and their hands is a foregone conclusion. Words are fine but deeds count for 99 per 
cent of the strategy to get these people solidly behind the reconstruction and rehabilitation effort. 
 
b. Ferreting out the remnants of terrorism 
Simultaneous to the massive reconstruction effort, the surviving terrorists should be ferreted out—not 
for torture and imprisonment but for rehabilitation and reintegration into society. Such elements could 
be incorporated into the Security Forces where strict discipline prevails. Here, under controlled 
conditions these boys and girls could be taught useful vocational skills or encouraged to study and 
qualify. 
 
3. Generating investment for infrastructure 
 
It should be made incumbent upon the Private Sector to proactively invest in the reconstruction and 
rehabilitation process from now on.  
 
4. Reviving the domestic economy—cheap credit through co-operatives. 
 
There is enough empirical evidence to show that smallholders and peasant producers generate the 
greatest quantity of agricultural and other produce (i.e. fisheries) throughout the country. However, this 
neglected Sector could be better organized and systematized under modern management and the use 
of technology notably computers and telecommunications.  
 
Poverty breeds discontent. Discontent leads to insurgency and the use of violence. Countering this at 
grass-roots level by systematically reorganizing the domestic economy by utilizing the widespread co-
operative structure is the way to go. Sri Lanka isn’t a capitalist country with an affluent Middle Class to 
entrepreneur in agriculture. Prosperity is an excellent foundation for sustaining a viable peace—North, 
East, West, and South. 
 
5. Consolidating the gains 
 
President Rajapakse..…….can now begin the task of winning the peace by building on his strengths, 
eliminating the enervating weaknesses in the system, taking advantage of the opportunities presented 
him, and whittling away at the threats, domestic as well as international. With the People of Sri Lanka 
solidly behind him he can move forwards unhindered. While he is doing all this, he needs to also pay 
attention to the dissemination of correct information. 
 
6. Epilogue 
 
Until the last Independence Day I felt like the other 7.35 million ‘other’ citizens of this country who 
have been discriminated against and marginalized since independence in 1948. It isn’t a figment of my 
imagination as the attitudes engendered in this country by successive political leaders discriminated 
against one community or another, one religion or another, one language or another, and the 
cumulative effect of these attitudes was the bloody tearing apart of this country along the lines of race 
or caste, language or religion. The soil of this beautiful land has been stained with the blood and tears 
of thousands who perished in riots, pogroms, insurgencies, or the just concluded 33-year old war. 
Enough is enough as we all take hold of President Rajapakse’s vision of a new Sri Lanka rising phoenix-
like form the smoldering ashes of confrontation and conflict.  
 
We, the Sinhalese, Tamils, Moors, Malays, Burghers, Veddhas, and all the others should link arms and 
march in lock-step with him to create a land like no other.  
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Are you looking for finger food, or do you 
want to stock  your freezer with homemade 

Lamprise, and don’t want to do the 
cooking?   

I can supply you with homemade Meat/Fish 
Cutlets, Maspangs, Malupang, *Lamprise 

and Bacon and Egg Rolls.   

I also specialise in Ribbon cake, Date cake, 
Christmas cake, and a variety of  

Sweets and Slices.   

 
 

All enquiries to Nicola 

Tel- 3353 9481 

Mobile- 0419 783 088 

 
    *minimum order for lamprise is 12. 
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A big thank you to Barbara Wardner for turning all her recipe books upside down and inside 
out until she struck upon a recipe that was acceptable to the “kitchen committee”. Thank you 
also to Neela who transcribed the recipe from Barbara’s extensive archives!  

 
 

JAGGERY CAKE 
 

Ingredients: 
 
• 250g  Semolina 

• 125g  Butter 

• 250g  Sugar 

• 250g  Scraped Jaggery 

• 250g  Chopped Cashew Nuts 

• 3   Eggs 

• 1 tsp  Spice Powder (nutmeg, cloves, cardamom & cinnamon powder) 

• 1 tsp  tsp Rose Essence 

• 2 tsp  Vanilla 

• 1/4 – 1/2 cup Milk 
 
 

Method: 
 
1. Warm semolina slightly and mix with butter and leave aside. 
2. Beat sugar and yolks of eggs until thick and creamy, along with the rose and vanilla 

essences and spice powder. 
3. Add the Jaggery and cashew nuts and then the semolina & butter mixture. 
4. Lastly add the stiffly beaten egg white and sufficient milk to get a “dropping” consistency. 
5. Pour into a tin greased and lined with baking paper and bake at 175deg C for 15 minutes and 

then at 150deg C for 45 minutes. 
 

The cake must be fairly moist when taken out because it will 
cook further once taken out of oven. Don’t turn out the cake 
but cut in the tin. Enjoy! 
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MADHU FESTIVAL 
  
A  bus  trip to the M arian Valle y in Canungra is b eing organised for Saturday, 4 July. It is  a  very 
pleasant outing in tranquil surroundings, for Christians and non-Christians alike. The trip is not a C lub 
event but we are offering our support for this community activity. 
  
 
Details are as follows: 
  
Cost:            $ 20.00 per head 
  
Departure:    6.45 am - Redcliffe 
  
Pick Up:       Redcliffe, Chermside and Stones Corner 
  
Lunch:          To be advised. 
                     ( lunch may be provided by organisers depending on numbers) 
  
 
For any further information or bookings contact: 

Pauline Shedden on 5495 2072 or Ingrid Keegel on 3880 0312 

 
The Man In The Mirror 

 
If you get what you want in your struggle for self 

And the world makes you King for a day 
Then go to the mirror and look at yourself 

And see what that Man has to say. 
 

For it isn’t a man’s father, mother or wife 
Whose judgement upon him must pass 

The fellow whose verdict counts most in his life 
Is the Man staring back from the glass. 

 
He’s the fellow to please, 

Never mind all the rest 
For he’s with you clear up to the end 

And you’ve passed your most dangerous test 
If the Man in the glass is your friend. 

 
You can fool the whole world 
Down the pathway of years 

And get pats on the back as you pass 
But your final reward will be heartache and tears 

If you’ve cheated the Man in the glass 
 

By  
Dale Wimbrow 

 

 

SRI LANKAN HOPPERS MADE AT YOUR  VENUE 

    
Are you seeking a change on your next party?  

Why not have a Sri Lankan Hopper Night, where hoppers 
are made at your own venue (Brisbane or Gold Coast  
regions).  Contact me today and get your hopper party  
underway! 

Price. All you can eat $10.00 per person, including Egg  
Hoppers.  Minimum of 10 people per party.   

String Hoppers @ $30.00 for a hundred with complimentary 
Coconut Sambal.. 
 
Curries and other accompaniments are also available on 
request at an additional cost. 
 
 For further information contact Barbara Storey: 
Phone:   0417714354 or 07 55 947275 
E-mail:  barbara.storey@yahoo.com 
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SILVER FAWN CLUB INC.—Membership subscription form 
  
 New members—Please complete the entire form 
 Renewals—Enter name, payment details and any changes to personal details.

 
SURNAME: ………………………………………….        Given Names: ………………………………... 
 
Spouse/Partner’s SURNAME:……………………….         Given Names: …….………………………….. 
 
DEPENDENT CHILDREN:  Names and Birthdates (if not receiving income or grant) 
 
1…………………………………………….  3………………………………………………... 
.. 
2…………………………………………….  4………………………………………………... 
 
RESIDENTIAL ADDRESS: ………………………………………………………………………………. 
 
……………………………………………...POSTCODE: …………PHONE: ………………………….. 
 
E-MAIL ADDRESS:……………………………………………………………………………………………… 
 
I can access newsletters on the internet**          OR    I wish to receive newsletters by post 
 
** A notification will be sent to your e-mail address when the newsletter has been placed on the internet. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
     
Signature: ……………………………………………..  Date:………………………………. 
 
 
 
 
 
PROPOSED BY (Name) ………………………………… Signature…………………………… 
 
 
 
SECONDED BY (Name) ……………………………….. Signature ………………………….. 
 
 

• Cheques should be made payable to “Silver Fawn Club Inc.” 
• Membership fees are from 1 February 2009 to 31 January 2010, not for 12 months from 

date of payment. 
• Membership commences from the date of the meeting at which application is approved. 
• This form should be completed and sent to: David Grugeon, Silver Fawn Club Inc.,  
      8 Montclair Street, Aspley QLD 4034.  

Membership Subscriptions 2009/10—Please tick relevant box: 
 
Family            $20.00       Single    $12.50 

Pensioner-Family     $12.50      Pensioner-Single         $10.00 

Interstate/Country    $10.00        Student (no income)    $ 7.50 

I hereby wish to apply for/renew membership of the Silver Fawn Club Inc., and agree to be bound 
by the rules and regulations of the Club.  
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Dr Jeremy H Jansz  
  

DENTAL  SURGEON 
  
  

SHERWOOD COURT 
Shop 6, 699 Sherwood Rd 

Sherwood 4075 
 

 PH:  3278 6111 
 
 

After Hours:  
 0419 634 927  

 
 

       
Plan as if  you are going to live forever.   

 
Live as if  it is your last.  

 
 

******* 
For  all your catering  
requirements contact 

Roseanna  
Tel: 3892 1267 

Mob: 041  77 88 583 

 
******* 

 
 

Sow today what you want to reap tomorrow. 
 

When we think we are humble — we are not.  

Discover the convenience and fabulous taste of 
Heat and Serve Curry meals and finger food  
delivered to your door! 
 

 La’Brooy’s Famous Frozen Lampries,              
Biriani, Yellow Rice,                                         

Khotu Roti, Stringhopper Pilau,                          
Spanish Paella & Nasi Goreng 

1st Time Customers: 
Buy 10 get one free! 

 
Free local home delivery  

(conditions apply) 
 

Also Plain / Stuffed Godamba Rotis,   
Stringhoppers, Pittu, Vadais, Patties, Seer  
Fish & Prawn Curry, Brinjal Pahi, Mas &  

Malu Paans, Pol Roti, Panrolls, Party Balls,   
Roll Cutlets, Love Cake, Curry Powder, Dry Fish, 

Sambols etc- Enquiries welcome. 
 

 Phone Therese or Michael on 
3855 5358 

Or visit our website: 

www.heatnservecurry.com 

 
Fantasy Travel Services 
“Travel the  world” “Travel the  world”   

  
 

Prompt and Reliable 
Service at Unbeatable Prices 

 
 

For reservations and enquiries contact 
 

Mrs Jigisha Patel 
 
   
 
 
  99 Bunya Park Drive 
  Eatons Hill, QLD 4037 
  Phone: (07) 3325 3673               Mo-
bile: 0419 676 825 
  Email:                                         Fax: 
(07) 3264 1252 
  travelzone@optusnet.com.au 
  fantasytravel@optusnet.com.au 
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If  undeliverable return to: 
11 Resolute Court, 
Scarborough 4020
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